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Key, Lori

From: Fanchon Wallace <f >
Sent: Tuesday, November 10, 2020 10:00 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: RV parking

 
ear Supervisors 
 
My family and I have lived in District One for 17 years. 
We are very concerned about the RV Camping that has grown over the past 4 years. I believe it is 
Terrible for our community and would like you to find a better solution for it than the one you are 
proposing today. Supervisor Bennett’s recent plan does not address all of the concerns of our 
community and I respectfully request that you postpone adopting the plan at this time. 
 I can appreciate Supervisor Bennett’s desire to complete a “ task” by being able to check the box on 
fixing this “ issue”  Pushing through his plan without addressing all the concerns is foolhardy. It has 
been said that when the “COVID crisis is over in 1 yr” this will end. What if COVID becomes a 
seasonal issue like the flu, what if those “ living homeless” because not everyone is out there 
because of mental health issues, a lost job or recent evictions decide this is preferable to paying rents 
and mortgages. What then? How many permits, will spaces be marked off, can people erect tents, 
will there be security patrols (we’ve already felt an increase in crime), how will sanitation / trash be 
handled.  
 A new Supervisor for District One is coming in a few weeks and we feel it is best to wait for them to 
get into office before a plan is voted on and possibly but in place as they will be able to hear our 
concerns. They will be able to participate in making modification with actual numbers that are 
enforceable regarding “ how many can be parked and for how long they can stay”, sanitation, 
repairing and clean up of damage already being done. 
 Supervisor Bennett has had 4 years to deal with this problem - it is unacceptable for him to force 
something that has to many unanswered questions and also to many potential loop holes. 
Thank you for your consideration, F. Wallace 
 
 


